
SCC Minutes 

February 11, 2019 

 

In attendance: Mark Whitaker, Todd Dawson, Angela Webb, Julie Peterson, Jonathan Wrigley, 

Audrey Barton, Karin Brown, Sam McCorristin, Holly Wade, Jenn Klingonsmith, Janet 

Cherrington, Brooke Foess, Brooke Roden, Tom Wiltbank. 

 

Holly read minutes from last meeting. Angela motioned to approve minutes, Karen seconded 

the motion.  

Item 1- $232,000 budget for 2019 was higher than we thought. Be thinking about ways to use 

that amount. The new school received $137, 204 for their budget.  

 

We left in CITES conference for this year but cut out some PD conferences for teachers, and put 

that money towards hiring and summer days for teachers.  Tom threw out the idea of sending 

one teacher from each department to a conference and then come back and train their 

department. Todd mentioned bringing in presenters to come here for PD opportunities. Todd 

felt like training on the use of assessment would benefit our entire faculty. Question was asked: 

with our data, how can we best assess student learning? Tom agreed that either Learning Tree 

Solutions is a great conference, or bringing in a presenter would be beneficial. Either option 

would be great.  The money has to be spent by June 30. Jenn mentioned a carry over and then 

do data analysis in August when teachers are coming back. Another option is having 

departments email us their needs. We can approve these as determined by need. 

 

Mark has money for new school but because he doesn’t have a name- he can’t access it.  

Angela mentioned splitting the money in half. Half would carry over for PD in August, and half 

would go to departments for their needs. Karen felt like using a little of the money for digital 

literacy would be beneficial.  

 

Todd will create a Google doc and share it with everyone. Jenn would like to buy more novels 

for kids to take home. Todd will check with English department to see if that’s happening. Are 

the books really being sent home?  

 

Next item- Collin Kartchner assembly review. Janet loved it. Mark liked the parent night much 

better than the student assemblies. Mostly because there was just not enough time during the 

student assemblies. Angela and Mark felt like it was too much money for what we received. 

Mark went to Dr. Kristy Lane and felt like the messages were very similar Janet felt like a follow 

up for students would be beneficial. The follow up would help keep the kids motivated on the 

message they received and keep it on their mind. 

 

Mark gave update on new school. He said the top 3 names have been determined and he will 

present at the school board tomorrow. He hired a registrar and about 12 teachers. He has 



about 5 more teachers to hire, but he is super excited about everyone he has so far. They are 

still shooting for completion August 2nd.  

 

Jenn mentioned nominating someone for the Huntsman excellence award. That is something 

we can be thinking about.  

 

Counseling update: Tom is excited that they have access to both schools so they are working on 

building both master schedules. 6th grade days are coming up for both schools, so they are 

working on pulling that all together. 

 

Jenn adjourned the meeting. Next meeting is scheduled for March 11th, 8:30a.m.   


